HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL

South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby
Recreation Sub-Committee

23 January 2007
Present:  Councillors Mrs P Worthington, R Bell, Mrs J Slawson I Blood. 
Also present R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, Councillor G Wheat 
Apologises Mrs J Burley, D Jenkinson and N Tilley. Chris Mason SDDC and Zoe Sewter Groundwork Derby and Derbyshire.
Prior to the start of the recreation sub committee the Clerk had invited all members of Parish Council to discuss a planning application in respect of Reg No. 9 2006 1477 F the demolition of the existing dwelling and the erection of 4 dwellings with associated garages at 28 Main Street, Hartshorne. After a brief discussion it was felt that the Parish Council had no major objections to the development however they expressed concerns that this area of Main Street is being over developed with no consideration for the impact it has on the rural environment. 

Recreation Grounds
Councillor Bell presented the proposals of the Parish Council for the future development of both the recreation grounds that require upgrading. He said the requirement were similar in that both required a MUGA.
With regard Goseley it was agreed with SDDC that the MUGA should be sited towards the bottom of the site approximately were the current 5-a side pitch is presently. The MUGA at Salisbury Drive site should be situated on the former area of the former play equipment.

Councillor Bell asked Chris Mason SDDC and Zoe Sewter Groundwork Derby and Derbyshire 
to obtain estimates for improving the entrance at Goseley. This would include improved drainage and privacy of near by residents. Chris Mason asked if the sites were to be floodlit, Councillor Bell said if this can be achieved without affecting the residents then this would be preferable. Chris Mason pointed out that if floodlighting was to be included that planning permission would be required. It would also require full consultation with residents in the immediate area.

Chris Mason left examples of the types and designs of MUGA’s that are available and suggested these were discussed with other members of the Parish Council.  

Chris Mason and Zoe Sewter said they now had sufficient information to prepare plays and obtain costings. They hoped to report back to the Parish Council within one month. If planning permission was required then a further 8 weeks would be required to obtain the necessary consent. At this point Chris Mason and Zoe Sewter left the meeting.

Newsletter

Councillor Bell had prepared a draft of the next edition of the Parish Newsletter. It was agreed that because of the recent vandalism at Goseley an additional article should now be incorporated. 
Councillor was hopeful that the Newsletter would be delivered at the end of February.
